Bishops of the United States, dissociate yourselves 
from the criminal promotion of vaccines launched by some of you
Dear US Bishops,

we were stunned to read a report: Representatives of the United States Conference of Catholic Bishops (USCCB), Msgr. Kevin C. Rhoades and Archbishop Msgr. Joseph F. Naumann, distributed a memo to all US Catholic bishops stating: It is not immoral to be vaccinated with Pfizer and Moderna COVID-19 vaccines.
We respond: The two bishops thus say that the use of Pfizer and Moderna COVID-19 vaccines is morally acceptable. This statement is a gross lie which has dire consequences for both temporal and eternal life. Pfizer and Moderna are subsidized – i.e. controlled – by Gates, the number one public activist in depopulation agenda, i.e. mass genocide of humanity through vaccines. Dear Bishops of the United States, you know it very well. These companies commonly use the cells of babies murdered before birth to develop vaccines. But even if they never used them, their new vaccine contains hydrogel with organic nanoparticles, which is a form of chipping. The new vaccines are moreover developed on a completely new basis of modified RNA and DNA that alter the human genome. With tears in their eyes, top medical experts in this field raise their voice against these vaccines. However, these two bishops, though being medical illiterates themselves, boycott real experts, break down the protective barrier which these experts have created, and misinform all American society. They lead people astray onto the broad path of genocide. Bishops Rhoades and Naumann have become NWO promoters. Gates said: “If we do a really great job on vaccines, we will reduce the population by 10-15%.” Dear Bishops, the same goal is pursued by your two brother bishops promoting new vaccines intended for Gates’ planned genocide! May they repent and admit their gross lies and manipulation discrediting episcopal authority as well as the teachings of Christ, causing offence, and leading millions of people astray onto the path of destruction. Surely, these bishops thus act in line with pseudo Pope Bergoglio who is in full unity with the spirit of Gates and the NWO. However, this line directly contradicts the Word of God and the Tradition of the Church of Christ. By no means can they claim that the Holy Spirit, the Spirit of truth, works through them, because it is the spirit of lies and death that works through them.
We hereby invite you, the sincere bishops of the United States, who are under pressure from a church organization called the Conference of Bishops, to publicly dissociate yourselves from the position of the two bishops. Therefore, let each of you personally do the following on your website or social networks:

1) Express your disagreement with the memo distributed by the prelates Msgr. Rhoades and Msgr. Naumann concerning the promotion of the new Pfizer, Moderna or other Covid vaccines.
2) Announce that you distance yourself from the Conference of Bishops’ congratulations to J. Biden, as it was done by Bishop J. Strickland from Texas.
3) Publish a pastoral letter for your diocese on the basis of information from real experts in virology, bacteriology and epidemiology. In this letter, take a clear stance against corona psychosis, senseless wearing of face masks, antigen and other types of testing, and especially against fatally dangerous vaccination.

Pseudo Pope Bergoglio will of course not agree with this threefold statement of yours since he himself launched the corona psychosis associated with vaccination and chipping and fuels it in cooperation with Gates. Neither of them is an expert in medicine.

Realize that you are responsible for your diocese before God. Do take this saving step for the sake of the bleeding Church. It will lead to both temporal and eternal life.

In Christ,
+ Elijah
Patriarch of the Byzantine Catholic Patriarchate

+ Methodius OSBMr

+ Timothy OSBMr

Secretary Bishops

November 28, 2020
The Byzantine Catholic Patriarchate (BCP) is a community of monks, priests and bishops living in monasteries. The BCP is headed by Patriarch Elijah with two Secretary Bishops, +Timothy and +Methodius. The BCP arose from the need to defend the fundamental Christian truths against heresies and apostasy. It does not recognize pseudo Pope Bergoglio and is not subordinate to him.
